

## Florida Department of Environmental Protection

ırlos Lonez-Cantera

Rick Scott

Governor

Carlos Lopez-Cantera Lt. Governor

Jonathan P. Steverson Secretary

South District
Post Office Box 2549
Fort Myers, Florida 33902-2549
SouthDistrict@dep.state.fl.us

May 11, 2016

Robert Reisig, President Florida Tire Terminal P. O. Box 1733/400 Feagin Street Avon Park, FL 33826

E-mail: tirebob@digital.net

Re: <u>Highland County – Solid Waste</u>

Central Florida Tire Terminal Avon Park, Highlands County WACS Facility ID No. 94452

Dear Mr. Reisig:

Please be advised the inflation adjustment statement for Closure and Post Closure Long-term Care Cost Estimate dated and certified by the Director April 8, 2016, received May 9, 2016, with respect to the Florida Tire Terminal. The submitted documents for the subject facility are hereby approved and approved copies are enclosed for your records. **Please note if the approval shows a decrease in a cost estimate amount, this letter is not authorization to decrease the amount of the financial instrument.** Please submit the financial assurance documents (Escrow Account Audit Report, etc...) corresponding to the approved estimates to:

Solid Waste Financial Coordinator Attention: Tor Bejnar Florida Department of Environmental Protection 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4565 Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

The next Closure Cost Estimate Adjustment for this facility will be due between January 1, 2017 and March 1, 2017. Should you have any questions, please contact Rick Roudebush at (239) 344-5653, or <a href="mailto:rick.roudebush@dep.state.fl.us">rick.roudebush@dep.state.fl.us</a>

Sincerely,

Ryan Snyder

Environmental Manager DEP – South District Office

RS/RR/isc

Enclosure: Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste Facilities

cc: Miles Clewner, L. E. P. – SCS Engineers (mclewner@scsengineers.com)

SW Financial Coordinator – FDEP (solid.waste.financial.coordinator@dep.state.fl.us)

Tor Bejnar – FDEP (Tor.Bejnar@dep.state.fl.us)